JULY 2024
Public Works Monthly Update

This month has been a tough one for sure. The heat at the begining of the
month was nearly unbearable for the guys. They persevered and got the
job done. Rain storms and remnants of Hurricane Deborah have been a lot
to deal with. The phone calls have yet to end. Most of the people have
been considerate in knowing what we have been faced with the past few
weeks.

Street Department

The Street Crew has been rolling nonstop! Every chance they got, they
were cutting grass. When it rained, they went out for brush removal. It has
been a cycle no one was expecting. Amidst the chaos, we were able to get

three of the holes on Main St. filled with asphalt. It turned out really well.

Water/Sewer Department

The Water Crew has been busy in their own rights. Although the main
breaks have slowed down, we still have a couple small leaks we have to
address this week. The weather and having the guys spread out on other
duties made it difficult to make the repairs earlier. The guys did help with

the asphalt as well. The crew also cleaned up a few waterways in
preparation for the storms coming through.

Maintenance Department

The shop guys have been busy as well. Several Police cars came into the
shop for repairs, oil changes and tire replacement. Regular maintenance
was needed on some of the vehicles and equipment as well.

Chris has been keeping things looking nice. He installed some LED lights
in the shop office and the Map room at the shop. He also did his part in
prepping for the storm.

Other Updates



The Waste Water Plant is running. Nelson has a couple of pumps out
for repair or waiting for replacement. The building was hit by lightning in
the last storm, resulting in damage to part of the system there. We are
trying to get the plant back up to par. Steve was able to help Nelson out by
working his first weekend. He handled it perfectly.

THANKS TO ALL OF THE GUYS FOR ALL OF THE HARD WORK!!! YOU
ALL ARE APPRECIATED!



